
 
Park Springs Neighborhood Association 

Meeting Minutes 
November 9, 2009 

 
 
General meeting of the PSNA 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM 
 
Kurt Neilson spoke to the group, answered questions and heard concerns about the East Metro 
Park pavillions use and upcoming changes to the fee structure. He will be renegotiating a new 
contract with the YMCA for swimming pool management and will voice our concerns about cost 
and water management. 
 
Victor Hauk spoke and answered questions about his wind power generator and his progress on 
his own soon to be patented design. 
 
Regular business: 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were passed out in print and approved.  
The treasurers report was passed out in print. There were no questions. 
Our position on new housing developments was discussed, that "We do not oppose development 
but insist that adequate infrastructure is in place first, particularly sufficient road development" . 
Members were invited to participate in the upcoming November 17th County Commisioner's 
Meeting to hear and be heard in regard to Whisper Valley's working out who will be managing 
their park lands. 
 
The motion to adjourn was made and passed  at 8:45 with no further business to discuss. 
 
 
 
 


